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Background
The National Assembly for Wales unanimously agreed a motion signed by the four party leaders to apply for admission to membership of the Commonwealth Parliamentary Association (CPA) on 7 July 1999.  Wales was formally welcomed into the CPA at the General Assembly meeting in Trinidad on 19 September 1999. 
The Branch Executive meets at least once a term, on the basis that any other Branch Members who wish to be present are also welcome to attend, with prior notification requested if possible.

Annual General Meeting
An AGM of the whole Branch is held in the Siambr. The Branch Annual Report is usually released to coincide with the AGM. However, due to the 2011 National Assembly elections, the AGM, including the election of the CPA Wales Branch Executive Committee, will be held in June of this year. It is proposed that future AGMs will also be held before the summer recess.
Branch Structure
All Assembly Members are by default Members of the CPA Wales Branch

Branch Executive Committee
President:  The Rt. Hon the Lord Elis-Thomas PC AM

Vice President: Rosemary Butler AM


Chair: Janet Ryder AM


Vice Chairs:

Jeff Cuthbert AM

Eleanor Burnham AM

Alun Cairns AM
Secretary:

Claire Clancy, Chief Executive and Clerk of the National Assembly for Wales

Acting Secretary:
Natalie Drury Styles, Outreach & International Relations Manager

Secretariat:

Al Davies, National Assembly for Wales International Relations Team
CHAIR'S REPORT

The Branch has maintained its position as an active member of the CPA.  It has sent delegates to conferences and seminars in the UK and overseas and has hosted a range of visitors from across the Commonwealth to the National Assembly for Wales. 
2010 has seen the Branch focus on working in an increasingly strategic, open and accountable manner. Aims and objectives are specified by each Member interested in attending CPA Seminars and Conferences, additionally post conference reports to be approved by the Branch Executive Committee are fed back, where practical, into the wider work of the National Assembly. The links to these reports are attached beneath the relevant sections in this paper. 

This past year has seen the Branch continue to play a proactive role with regards the governance of the CPA to ensure that it delivers its core objectives, is open, accountable and remains fit for purpose. I was pleased to be selected to represent the British Isles & Mediterranean Region (BIMR) on the CPA Working Party - established to determine the future role, direction and structure of the Association as it enters its second century.
The Branch Executive Committee has seen significant changes during the past year; with us saying goodbye and wishing well to some of the Executive Committee’s longest standing Members. Michael German was elected to the House of Lords in June and we welcomed Eleanor Burnham AM as the Welsh Liberal Democrats representative. Alun Cairns AM was elected to the House of Commons in May, and whilst remaining as a member of the Branch Executive Committee, has been represented at Branch Meetings by Mohammad Asghar AM. On behalf of the Branch, I would like to put on record our thanks to both Mike and Alun for their commitment and service to the CPA Wales Branch over the years.
The Executive Committee held five formal meetings during the period of this report. The minutes from these meetings, as well as all reports submitted by Branch Members during this period, are available bilingually on the CPA pages of the National Assembly’s website - I would encourage Members to read these and welcome any feedback you may have. The Branch webpages can be accessed by clicking  here.
ACTIVITIES UNDERTAKEN DURING THE PERIOD OF THE REPORT:
The Commonwealth@60 (December 2009)
The CPA Wales Branch officially marked and celebrated the 60th anniversary of the modern Commonwealth with an evening reception at the Senedd. The event was a great success and attended by over 130 invited guests, representing over 30 Commonwealth countries. The evening was hosted by the Branch President Lord Elis-Thomas and speakers included the Branch Chair and special guest Mr Stephen Cutts, from the International Commonwealth Secretariat who delivered a message on behalf of the Secretary-General Mr Kamalesh Sharma. 
European and External Affairs Committee (January)
The CPA Wales Branch Chair and Secretariat were pleased to be asked to give evidence to the European and External Affairs Committee (EEAC) to inform and discuss the Branch’s recent activities and forthcoming opportunities. 
Commonwealth Day 2010 (March)
The Branch was represented at the official Commonwealth Day celebrations in Westminster by two young people – Daniel Harper and Amelia Wingfield - selected by “Funky Dragon” (Wales’ National forum for Children and Young People).  Amelia also had the honour of being selected to attend the prestigious Secretary General’s Reception in the company of Her Majesty The Queen.
Report
CPA Mid-Year Meeting of the Executive Committee, Swaziland (May)
Jeff Cuthbert AM represented the Branch at this meeting and shared the British Isles & Mediterranean  Regional representative duties with The Hon Ernest Britto OBE ED from Gibraltar.
Visit to Lesotho (May)
Following  the ExCo meeting, Jeff Cuthbert AM travelled to neighbouring Lesotho  at the invitation of Dolen Cymru. As part of his visit, Jeff visited Mount Royal School in Leribe and the QE2 Hospital in Maseru. Jeff also had the opportunity to visit the new Lesotho Parliament.

41stth Conference of the British Isles and Mediterranean Region (BIMR) Isle of Man (May).  
Parliamentarians representing 12 of the 13 BIMR Branches were present at the conference in Douglas, with the Malta Branch unfortunately unable to attend. The CPA Wales branch was represented by a full delegation, led by the Branch Vice-President Rosemary Butler AM, and including Branch Chair Janet Ryder AM, Jenny Randerson AM and Mohammad Asghar AM.  The conference plenary and workshop sessions focused upon the theme of:
 “Technology & Democracy – Successes and Challenges”, 
The CPA Wales Branch delegation participated fully in the conference, acting as Chairs, Facilitators and Rapporteurs and making significant contributions to the debate on this subject in which the National Assembly is recognised as a leading International exemplar.
Report
Destiny Africa Children’s Choir (May)
The Branch was pleased to sponsor the visit of the Destiny Africa Children’s choir from the Kampala Children’s Centre in Kampala, Uganda. The children were given a tour of the Senedd and participated in a short debate in Siambr Hywel before entertaining an invited audience with their performance in the Pierhead. The concert was filmed and to date has been viewed over 2,400 times.
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e2nO1pFEOwk (link to video)
http://www.flickr.com/photos/nationalassemblyforwales/sets/72157624001652373/ (link to photos)

Wales - Lesotho 25 Event (June)
Some 100 guests attended this Branch sponsored event in the Senedd which was also covered on BBC/ITV Wales news. Guest speakers included Branch Vice-President Rosemary Butler AM, Branch Chair Janet Ryder AM, Dr Carl Clowes, the Honorary Consul to Lesotho and Wayne Crocker, Dolen Cymru’s Chair who delivered a message on behalf of HRH Prince Harry, Dolen’s Patron. Entertainment was provided by Trewen Primary school.

CPA 3rd IPC on Climate Change, (July)
Darren Millar AM attended this conference in Westminster and subsequently attended a Branch Executive Meeting to give a verbal report of the conference. This was supplementary to the written report Darren has written, which was also made available for the attention of the Members of the Sustainability Committee.
Report
56th Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference, Kenya (September)
The Branch Chair Janet Ryder AM represented the National Assembly for Wales at the conference which was held in Nairobi, Kenya. The conference theme was “Parliament and Development in the 21st Century: Thus Far and Beyond” As well as being the CPA Wales delegate, Janet represented the British Isles & Mediterranean Region at meetings of the Executive Committee and the CPA Working Party. Janet was also invited to give a keynote speech to the meeting of the Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians (CWP) on “Strategies to Increase Women’s Representation in Parliament” (a copy of which is on the Branch website)
Report
Visit to the Ugandan Parliament and the Kampala Children’s Centre (September)

Following the meeting of the CPC in Kenya the Branch Chair and Secretariat visited neighbouring Uganda and held meetings in the Ugandan Parliament with Ugandan CPA Branch Executive Member Hon. Okupa Elijah MP and also Deputy Speaker Rebecca Kadaga MP.

This visit also allowed the opportunity to meet with the children and staff at the Kampala Children’s Centre (incorporating the Destiny Academy Education Centre which serves the wider community) and learn more about their work, infrastructure and future needs.

Report
8th Canadian Parliamentary Seminar Ottawa, Canada (October)
Assembly Members Veronica German & Alun Davies were selected to represent the Branch at this seminar, the theme of which was: “Strengthening Democracy and the Role of Parliamentarians: Challenges and Solutions”.
Report: 


Veronica German AM
Alun Davies AM
CPA UK International Governance Seminar (November)

This seminar took place in the Pierhead and sessions given by the National Assembly to the delegation of Commonwealth Parliamentarians included a presentation on Devolution and the National Assembly and a Politicians perspective in a cross party Q&A session Chaired by the Branch Chair  with Kirsty Williams AM, Jocelyn Davies AM, John Griffiths AM and Mohammad Asghar AM participating. 
Commonwealth Visitors to the Senedd. 

The Branch assisted Members in the development of programmes for many Commonwealth visitors to the Assembly.
Some notable visitors during the period of this report include: 

· Mr Adam McCarthy, Australian Deputy High Commissioner to the UK (March )
· Dr Nicola Brewer, British High Commissioner to South Africa (also accredited to Swaziland & Lesotho) (March)
· The Indian High Commissioner, His Excellency Nalin Surie 
(April )
· Senator John Hogg, President of the Australian Senate (April)
· Senior Officials from the Parliament of Sri Lanka (August)
· HM Queen Masenate of Lesotho (October)
Forward Look:
Commonwealth Day - 14 March 2011
An evening reception will be held in the Senedd on 14 March to celebrate Commonwealth Day 2011, the theme of which is “Women as Agents of Change”. This event, sponsored by the CPA Wales Branch, is being jointly organised with Cardiff Council to coincide with the Commonwealth Local Government Forum Conference (CLGF) which the City is hosting during this week.

The Branch will also be represented at the official Commonwealth Day celebrations in Westminster by two young people – Bradley Morgan and Jade Mills – again selected by “Funky Dragon”.
Visit by a delegation from the Canadian Parliament - 14-17 March.
The National Assembly for Wales will be hosting a federal delegation from the Canadian Parliament (representing both Houses of Parliament) between 14-17 March for their first visit to Wales as part of a Canada-UK Inter-Parliamentary Association visit. The visit will allow the opportunity for our two legislatures to learn from each other and exchange best practices in key areas of mutual interest, such as citizen participation, e-democracy and working bilingually. The CPA Branch Chair and Executive Members will also meet the delegation to discuss matters relating specifically to the CPA affecting both branches.
Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference 2011.  
The 57th Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference will be held in London in July 2011. 
Branch Sponsorship Scheme (ongoing).    
Members are reminded of the availability of this scheme and encouraged to look for opportunities to apply for support for study visits to other Commonwealth Parliaments and Assemblies.  Members interested in this opportunity should in the first instance email the Branch Secretariat Al Davies (al.davies@wales.gov.uk) with a brief outline and business case of their proposed study visit.
International Relations Strategy
The International Relations Strategy for the Fourth Assembly was approved by the Assembly Commission on 30 November 2010 and can be viewed by clicking here
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